
 
RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 

Bowling Committee 
December 1, 2022 

 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Sue Wilson at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.  
 
PRESENT:  Chair Sue Wilson,  Co-Chair Darla Akins and Committee Members Sharon 
McCauley, Darrel Larson, Don Meyer, Lynda Bettini, Fred Jones, Carmel Scharenbroich, Mike 
Williams, Bruce Lamb 
 
RCSC STAFF:  RCSC Director of Bowling Mike Dirmyer 
 
APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY:  The Summary from the November 3, 2022  
meeting was approved as presented. 
 
Mike Dirmyer, RCSC Director of Bowling:  Bowling Statistics 

 
Total Bowling Games  October November 

Lakeview Lanes    17,363  16,308 
Bell Lanes     13,281  13,464 
      30,643  29,772  (19% increase over prior year) 
 
 Total League Bowling Games October November 
Lakeview Lanes    12,639  11,346 
Bell Lanes       8,847    8,875 
      21,486  20,221  (14% increase over prior year) 
 
 Total Open Bowling Games  October November 
Lakeview Lanes    3,380  3,736  (Oct. Highest since 2005 – Nov 
Most Ever) 
Bell Lanes     4,434  4,265  (Most Ever Recorded – Both 
Months) 
      7,813  8,001  (Most Ever Recorded – Both 
Months) 

 
We have a plan in place for the winter tournament season. On January 21 and February 18, Lake-
view Lanes will host No-Tap Singles tournaments with a 1:00pm start.  Bell will host a January 29 

Scotch Doubles event with a 1:00pm start.  The current plan is to begin promoting these events in 
December and then start taking sign-ups after the first of the year. 

 
Bell Lanes is planning to roll over the popular Wednesday No-Tap league in January.  The current 
league bowlers will get the first choice to bowl again.  Any openings in the league will be filled 
using the current waiting list.  RCSC members are being given priority.  Due to the overwhelming 
demand, we are looking at possibly adding a Noon No-Tap league that same day. 

 
The bowlers will notice a space for their RCSC number on all flyers going forward.  Please en-
courage members to put their number in that space.  Within reason, the members will be given the 
space should a league or tournament fill up.  This will be an ever-evolving process, if we get 
members signing up and then not showing up, we will begin to adjust the process.  We want every 
league and event to be full, with plenty of time to manage the event.  Any questions please let me 
know. 



 
There have been fourteen 300 games and seven 800 series bowled at both centers so far in this 
league bowling season.   
 
New pricing goes into effect on January 1.  Members will pay $2.70 per game and guests will pay 
$3.15 per game.  League pricing does not change mid-season.  Any new leagues beginning after 
January 1 will be charged the new pricing. 
 
Bruce Lamb, USBC League Director:   Bruce informed the committee that over $9,000 has 
been raised through bowler donations in Sun City for Bowlers to Veterans Link (BVL).  What a 
great response from the bowling community. 
 
Lynda Bettini, Sun City Bowling Association President: Lynda reported that the New Years 
Eve Bowler Rama has been put back on schedule for the 2022-2023 years.  Lakeview Lanes will 
be hosting the event.  Both centers will post information on the event including prizes and games.  
SCBA currently has over 900 members. 
 
Old Business:   None 
 
New Business:  Discussion regarding Sun Cities CC&Rs. 
 
Next meeting:  Thursday, January 5, 2023 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room. 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 9:15am. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
 
Darrel Larson, Secretary 


